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TILDEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 
                                            Friday, June 1, 2012 

                                                Workshop 

                                                

The Tilden Township Board of Supervisors met in the Township Municipal 

Building with the following present:  Supervisors Gene Schappell, Russell 

Werley, and Judy Romig, Roadmaster Mike Quick, Police Chief Bill McEllroy 

and Township Secretary, Cheryl Haus. One guest was in attendance.  A copy 

of the roster is available with the secretary. 

 

The meeting was called to order @ 8:04 a.m. followed by the Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

 

� A motion was made by Russ Werley and seconded by Judy Romig to 

appoint Carbon Engineering, Inc. to perform Bridge Inspections on 7 

bridges in Tilden Township by October 2013. Upon roll call, Werley, 

Romig and Schappell voted yes. 

� Phil Harmon of R. J. Hall Company will be asked to attend the July 6 

workshop to discuss the Non-Uniformed Pension benefits 

� No projects are in mind to use CDBG funds for 2012-2014. Can we 

reserve for later use ? 

� Greg Adams of Blue Mountain Wildlife attended the workshop to 

discuss Blue Mountain Wildlife’s installation of a walkway and 

additional street lighting on Industrial Drive by Tilden Township. 

There is a small triangle of property belonging to Carac, Inc. This 

will be researched. 

� The Board discussed having the lobby open during the 125th 

Anniversary celebration for people to see the Historical Society 

display case. The Board approved this as long as there is a 

Responsible adult present that is knowledgeable in history and / or 

wars. 

� The re-roofing permit fee was tabled until the following items are 

discussed with the zoning / building officer. The Board feels the 

Benesch cost of $125.00 is too high. They want clarification on how 

long it will take to do an inspection of the ice shield and is it 

required by both residential and commercial properties. 

� Police Chief Bill McEllroy discussed the items given to the Board 

regarding a new police vehicle and the cost for upgrading the Cody 

system as a result of Berks Counties shutting down of the server in 

2014. Costs being researched are approximately $25,000.00 

� The Eagle Scout project of Sam Moseman at Rhoades Park was 

discussed.  

� Nick Sturm will be attending the June 2 Board of Supervisors meeting 

with paperwork to discuss his Eagle Project of a bike rack at 

Rhoades Park. 

 

June 2, 2012 Agenda items were discussed. 

No other action was taken. 

 

A motion was made by Judy Romig and seconded by Gene Schappell to adjourn 

the meeting @ 11:40 a.m.  Romig and Schappell voted yes. 

         

        Tilden Township 

        Secretary 

 

 

        Cheryl A. Haus 


